





It's finally time for our second newsletter. We really look forward to preparing these newsletters because it helps us pass the time away here at Bellevue. Especially since we only get to go out on the weekends to see Rocky and don't get to do much else. We only hope all of you enjoy reading it as much as we enjoy writing it. We have been getting quite a bit of correspondence but we would like to get more. It's kind of lonely here, so please write to us when you can about whatever you want. Just address your letters to:

LIPS, 7 DIANE DRIVE, NORTH PROVIDENCE, RI 02904

DON'T DREAM IT-BE IT

Have you ever wanted to be weird? Now come on now, be honest. Haven't you ever wanted to do something absolutely crazy, but didn't? I bet you were afraid that everyone would make fun of you. Wouldn't it be nice if there were a world where being weird would be accepted, where it's actually "cool" to be weird. There is one! But, you can't get there by car, or bus, or train, or even by a rocket ship. It's in another dimension, and the only way to get there is by a new sci-fi method of "trans"-portation called the Time Warp. It's totally harmless (if you don't mind the sudden jolt of the pelvic thrust) and absolutely astounding. But remember, the sensation won't feel like you're under sedation unless you let your mind flip. So don't try to keep control; feel the change when you tell your friends "I remember doing the Time Warp". Always keep in mind that everyone has to be a little crazy every now and then; if not you'll go insane. Time is fleeting so let madness take it's toll. And don't forget, this is a white tie occasion, or red, or blue, or green, or pink, or yellow, or orange, or purple, or... LORNA (COLUMBIA)

ROCKY HORROR FAN NEEDS HELP!

We have a dedicated RHPS fan who really needs help with a big problem. This particular (in his own words) ROCKY HORROR "freak" lives in North Kingstown and needs a ride to ROCKY. He is willing to pay for gas. We hope someone will be able to help him out because we hate to hear of a ROCKY fan who can't get to the movie. If anyone lives near there and is willing to give him a ride, please contact:

GENE OSHINSKY, 15 MURRAY AVE, NORTH KINGSTOWN, RI 02852

SEAN CLEMENT of SOUTH ATTLEBORO wrote to us and wanted to know: "When Richard O'Brien wrote the script for "ROCKY HORROR", did he plan on all the audience participation that takes place?" No. What? You want more of an answer? (Some people!) ROCKY HORROR was originally a play first staged in 1973. There was, of course, no audience participation. Then, when it was suggested to make it into a movie, Richard O'Brien mentioned in an article (I'm not sure where I read it) that the participation was not planned on. It certainly seems like it was, though, because of the pauses in the movie that you can't really hear because of the lines yelled to the screen. But we will take Richard's word for it.

If anyone else would like a question answered or needs help like Gene just let us know!